
MEETING MINUTES—MP&CAC—HELLGATE CHAPTER 

October 18, 2021                 Legion Hall 

President Doug Winz called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  22 members present 

Minutes: No minutes from the Sep. 20, 2021 meeting (Secretary was absent) 

Treasurer’s Report: Numbers are in official club minutes. One bill for rent on the Legion Hall, 

$140.00. 

Old Business:   

Tours:  Perry reported on the tour to St. Ignatius Mission and the Amish Country Store on Oct. 

5 with 21 people in 9 cars. Stan and Perry told their hard luck stories, “Caving a Plug from a 

Willow Branch” and the “Case of Missing Wing Nut.”   

Xmas Party, Sun., Dec. 5, 2021, Westside Lanes Bowling Alley, Happy Hour 6:00/Dinner 

6:30.  Mary presented sample menus for us to consider. We will need to select one entrée, but 

after some discussion, she said she will check to see what two entrees might add to the cost of 

$17.00 per person. Details:  buffet, no room charge or gratuity (a basket will be passed for the 

latter), white elephant optional, no Santa(??), pay Karen at the door. Discussion continues. 

New Business:   

Spring Tour, Missoula, June, 17-19, 2022:  HQ is the Broadway Inn. Discussion continues. 

Doug announced that Fred is retiring as our VP. Doug thanked him for serving and all the great 

tours he arranged.  Doug asked Perry, who has been our tour co-chair, if he would continue as 

Chair, to which he agreed.  But we will still need a new VP (volunteers??). Perry asked if we 

would like to squeeze in one more tour weather permitting, possibly to Ft. Owen and the Stevi 

Amish Country Store.  He will look into it.  

Next Meeting:   Monday, Nov. 15, 7:00 pm, Legion Hall. 

Adjourned: 7:45 pm   

50/50:  Dave Ault ($17.00)  

Respectfully Submitted,  

Cathy Smyers, Secretary  


